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Tēnā koutou e te whanau,

I hope this update finds you well and you are making adjustments for our move to Alert Level 3 tomorrow.
We are all looking forward to when we can all be one again as a learning community.

Thank you to those of you who are continuing to support your child's learning from home. As stated in our
communication on Friday we are pleased to be able to open tomorrow for a small number of children of
essential workers who are not at home at Alert Level 3. Thank you to those of you who completed the
online form regarding this. This has allowed us to plan for these children.

Should your circumstances change, please let me know. However, please note we will be prioritising
children based on our capacity. As you can appreciate, we are having to operate the school for these
children under strict Health and Safety Guidelines.

Learning@Home continues for all students during Alert level 3. The children at school will be doing this
programme under the supervision of Jenny Cossey and Liz Brown so your child’s teacher can continue
their work with their home learning groups.

As we are required to maintain bubbles for staff and students on site, the school grounds will be closed to
those who are not attending at this time.

I want to acknowledge that it is tough being in Alert level 4. Learning@Home is not a perfect learning
platform by any stretch of the imagination - it is there to continue to engage your child with their learning,
but in their home. For some this is Ok, for others this is difficult, particularly for our younger children who
rely on adults to scaffold their learning. If it is tricky please do what you can, or if you need support, reach
out to your child’s class teacher. They are only too happy to help.

At the moment timings around the next month or so are uncertain. Like many things currently,
postponements and cancellations of events are prominent at this time. Once we are back at level 2 we will
do some rescheduling and let you know future dates. But for the moment, let us stay at home, stay safe,
and let us do our best to get back to ‘normal’ as quickly as possible.

We hope that you, your bubble and extended bubble members are all doing ok.

Kia maia, kia kaha, kia manawanui  ~ Be strong, be safe, be steadfast

Ngā mihi nui

Andrew Bird
Principal/Tumuaki


